

Robert L. Barchi, President

February 7, 2014

Mr. Kenneth Swalagin University Senate Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey ASB III, Suite 110 Cook/Douglass Campus

Dear Mr. Swalagin:

I write to acknowledge receipt of the Report and Recommendations on Charge S-1304 on Test-Optional Admissions, as presented to the University Senate by the Academic Standards, Regulations and Admissions Committee on January 24, 2014. The committee members have my thanks for their thorough deliberations on this issue.

Robert Barchi

c: Richard L. Edwards, Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs Courtney McAnuff, Vice President for Enrollment Management